

Northaw and Cuffley Residents' Association
Minutes of meeting held by Zoom on 4 January 2024

Present:

Michael Green - Chair
Diane Draper – Treasurer
Mike Clark
Melanie Wilson
Bonnie Lythgoe
Harry Spencer
Robin Kay

Phil Lambert - Visitor

1. **Apologies** – David Cheesman
2. **Questions received from the public before the meeting (in person, by email or letter)** – No questions
3. **Conflicts of interest** – None
4. **Minutes of Meeting held 5 November 2023** – Approved.
5. **Matters arising**
MG urgently needs a volunteer to take over as Membership secretary to relieve him of one of the many duties he has been doing over the past few years.
MG has sent out reminders to non-payers of membership fees.
MG to speak to Bank about residents' details on bank statements so it is clearer who makes a payment.
Action to be taken on station notice boards – DC
Delivery of 2024 leaflets. MG said he would prefer to spend on them being delivered by a company rather than seek volunteers and all the work that is entailed in doing this.
6. **IT & Website**
RK had a look at our LCN website and could make amendments it was a bit noisy on how to use, a copy could be made locally and experiment without breaking existing use and reconfigure what we have. RK will maintain and do work.
MC happy with RK comments
7. **Admin**
Action to be taken on station notice boards – DC
8. **Treasurer's Report**
Some subs have started to trickle in through the banking system.
After receiving reminders from MG some residents have paid their subs by cash or cheque and MG has deposited them through the Post Office system. DD has also received some overdue payments – not yet deposited.

9. **Planning Update**

Proposed The Meadway development was discussed. There had been a meeting with local residents and the Parish Council and the latter are seeking further advice from AECOM to give update. An extension of time for comments has been requested (MC to check date). Welwyn & Hatfield Council have given minimum extension.

10. **Precis Reports**

10.1 **Police/Owl** – None

10.2. **Parish Council** – B. Knichel resigned B. Stubbs now Chair

10.3 **Kidston Institute** – None

10.4 **Cuffley Hall** – None

10.5 **PPG Update** - None

11. **Questions from the Public – None**

12. **A.O.B**

MG asked Phil Lambert if he would like to join the NCRA Committee which he duly accepted and was welcomed by the Committee.

13. **Meeting closed at 20.33**

NEXT MEETING 1 FEBRUARY 2024